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BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ BUDGET WORKSHOP MINUTES
Monday, June 27, 2011 - 5:00 P. M.
Board/Staff Development Meeting Room
423 School Street - Kingstree, SC 29556

Members Present: Ms. Norma Bartelle, Mr. Charles Gamer, and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie

Others Present: Dr. Yvonne Jefferson-Barnes, Dr. Bernice Cooper, Ms. Christine Green, Mr. John
Thames, Mr. LaKarr Cooper, Mrs. Michaele Dukes, Mr. Matt McColl, and Mrs. Joann Fulton.

The meeting was called to order by the Vice-Chair, Ms. Norma Bartelle. Mrs. Bartelle appointed Mr.
Charles Gamer and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie to serve as Budget Committee members, with Mr. Garner
serving as Chair for the meeting.

Mr. Gamer provided the invocation. All persons were asked to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA
A motion was made by Ms. Norma Bartelle and seconded by Mrs. Barbara McKenzie to adopt the agenda.
The motion was carried unanimously, (2-0). The Chair did not vote.

2011-2012 Budget Presentation

Ms. Christine Green informed Committee Members that on behalf of Dr. Jefferson-Barnes and Mr. John
Thames, Financial Advisor, that she was presenting two formulas for the budget; one that included a
request for the Millage increase, and one using an alternative method.

Ms. Bartelle asked how the figure was computed without the Millage increase. Ms. Green stated that there
were more reductions and the use of flex funds. Ms. Bartelle asked about the possibility of increasing
furlough days. Dr. Jefferson-Bames stated that there is a concern for employee morale, and maintaining
competent, certified employees.

When Ms. Bartelle asked about the special education funds to be received, Ms. Green said the district
should receive approximately $700,000. Ms. Bartelle asked if the district could give back positions; Dr.
Jefferson-Barnes stated that as funds are received, the administration will look at who can be pulled in. She
said that this will also be done with Title 1 funds.

Mrs. McKenzie asked if the superintendent and administration considered reducing their salaries to help
balance the budget, and that some superintendents and administrators in other districts were giving up
15% of their salaries to help balance their budgets. Dr. Jefferson-Barnes told her that each time there are
furlough days that salaries of the superintendent and administrators were affected. She then stated that
Charleston County School District's superintendent and administrators were giving up 15% of their salaries;
but that their salaries were significantly higher than those of this school district. She used as an example
the superintendent, whose salary was in excess of $250,000 per year. Dr. Jefferson-Barnes emphasized
that the administration is trying to maintain competent staff. Ms. Green added that she and other
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[image: image2.jpg]administrative staff were cut five (5) days, permanently, at the beginning of this school term; which means
that with the six (6) furlough days, the total will be eleven (11) days for 2011-2012 school term.

Ms. Green and Dr. Jefferson-Barnes told the Committee that all moneys allocated to SME and CHE within
the 2011-2012 Budget would be used towards the Magnet School preparation.

A motion was made by Ms. Norma Bartelle and seconded by Mrs. Barbara McKenzie that the revised
budget without the Millage increase be recommended for approval at the Regular Board Meeting. The
motion was carried unanimously, (2-0). The Chair did not vote.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Ms. Norma Bartelle and seconded by Mrs. Barbara McKenzie that the meeting be
adjourned. The motion was carried unanimously, (2-0). The Chair did not vote. The meeting was adjourned
at5:50 p. m.
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